Overview of Federal Consolidated Application for 2013-2014
School Board Meeting May 9, 2013

The new version of the Consolidated Application has not been released by the Title I Bureau.  The application format is under revision and is to be submitted in two sections: one piece will be in a web based format, and the second part is to be included in the district EPSS.  Pending release of the application, Mr. Yturralde has asked for an overview of the elements that are in the Consolidated Application to provide an opportunity for discussion.

The Consolidated Application includes four separate funds which are: Title I Part A; Title I Part C which is commonly known as Migrant; Title II Part A, and Homeless Children and Youth.

Our Homeless Children and Youth allocation is $24,300. This will allow us to continue providing basic necessities for our students with families in temporarily struggling circumstances.  Examples of assistance provided are basic clothing, toiletries, and school supplies.  We have also on occasion provided funds for partial rent, utilities, and prescription medications. The Federal Social Workers and Parent Outreach Ambassadors, through school referrals, help identify students with families in the circumstances. Both these groups also help direct families to area service providers for additional assistance.
The 2013-2014 Title II Part A allocation is $864,190. As you know, this budget is restricted to providing professional development and related materials for teachers and campus administrators.  During the current school year this budget has paid the salaries of the Federal Programs Training Coordinator and eight of the district’s Instructional Coaches.  In the area of professional development, district math leaders and literacy leaders were able to attend national conferences in their respective fields; our new cohort of Instructional Technology Coaches from each campus have received instructional technology in-service; teachers have attended Saturday trainings on the writing process; and for the second year, teachers participated in seven sessions of Project Based Learning which gives them the tools to challenge gifted and advanced learners through student designed projects. Summer workshops will include a two-day FTAP Review Workshop for administrators and diagnosticians; AIMS: math and science integration for elementary teachers; and two workshops designed to enhance teacher awareness of the unique strategies required to work effectively with second language learners. We do not foresee a need to change plans for continuing to provide quality professional development for our teachers and campus administrators.  As always, analysis of district data will drive the direction of need.  One cautionary note is that as we get into the new school year, it may be necessary to transfer salaries for the district Math Specialist and an additional number of Instructional Coaches to the Title II budget to reduce the strain on the Title I Part A budget.
The 2013-2014 Title I Part C/Migrant allocation is $108,000. This budget allocation is the same as for the current school year. This budget is extremely restrictive, and allows expenditures only for services provided to eligible Migrant Students.  In the 2013-2014 school-year, the state has imposed new requirements for these funds: expenditures must have a direct academic connection to Measureable Performance Outcomes in reading and math defined by the state.  We feel that our current model of designating one Federal Social Worker to provide assistance to our Migrant Students and their families does meet this requirement as it is widely held that without proper nutrition, appropriate clothing and a safe home, a student is less likely to be successful in school.  During the current school-year, Migrant Funding provided an after-school program to our Migrant high school students.  In past years, this program was very successful, but this year, the program was poorly attended because the students wanted to participate in extra-curricular activities such as sports.  We will not continue this program next year and will redirect these funds to providing academic support Migrant students as risk of failure through the services of a traveling Instructional Assistant.  Our plan is to explore the possibility of hiring a retired teacher for this service.
For the 2012-2013 school-year the Title I Part A budget was reduced by nearly one million dollars. For the 2013-2014 school-year this budget has been reduced once more by nearly another million dollars.  For the 2013-2014 school-year, the Title I Part A allocation is $8,061,006. In addition to these reductions over the last two years, an additional concern for the coming school year is that the 5% reduction for the Sequestration may be withheld from the 15% Carryover that we traditionally use to renew the district programs and initiatives.
There are no plans to reduce personnel paid through Title I, but we are not able to add positions.  Positions paid fully or partially through this budget include:
· Federal Programs Director and 4 staff;

· Ten Federal Social Workers;

· Five Parent Outreach Ambassadors;

· Two Parent Liaisons, one with the Pre-K Centers and one with the Family Literacy Center;

· Two Title I Coordinators;

· Nine Instructional Specialists;

· CTE Monitor;

· Twelve Instructional Coaches; 
· Campus Intervention Teachers;
· Four Pre-K Clerks;

· Instructional Assistants;

· Seven Technology Technicians; and the
· District Media Assistant.

Title I Part A will continue to provide campus allocations for student instructional materials and Parental Involvement. Amounts are always based on a per student multiplier.  The Parent Involvement Multiplier for 2012-2013 was $7.49 per income eligible student, and the 2013-2014 multiplier will be approximately $6.42 per income eligible student. As in the past, an estimated amount for gasoline reimbursements for POAs will be provided from the Parent Involvement set-aside which is a mandatory 1% of the total district allocation.  The new requirement that all campus volunteers have background checks will also be funded from an individual campus Parent Involvement allocation.
The Title I Part A budget will continue to support the following district programs and services:

· Imagine Learning;

· Reading Intervention materials and supplies;

· Data Driven Classroom;
· PD 360 and Observation 360 through The School Improvement Network;

· Edgenuity (formerly e2020): through collaboration with Rosa Hood and Spaceport; 
· TESOL university level coursework toward endorsement;
· Gifted university level coursework toward endorsement; 

· Salary Increments for bilingual teachers and secondary TESOL endorsed teachers;
· The Family Literacy Center: through collaboration with Susie Yturralde and Title III; 
· Maintenance and gasoline for Federal Programs Vehicles; 

· Cell phone service for Federal Social Workers, POAs; and Parent Liaisons; and
· Maintenance and supplies for district media center.

The Federal Programs budgets are also required to provide extra services for low performing schools within the district.  It is difficult to predict amounts for this purpose or if this extra support will be needed in the 2013-2014 school-year, however priority will be placed on this requirement before we are able to finalize campus allocations for 2013-2014.
In closing it must be noted that special attention is needed to reserve the annual 15% Carryover from one funding year to the next. The district has been able to pay the renewal fees for programs and projects from the previous year’s Carryover.  At this time renewal fees are approximately $790,000 each spring.
Respectfully submitted,
Jeanne Fields

Director of Federal Programs

Gadsden Independent School District
